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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 7th July 2014
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Andy Ward


Chris Green


Simon Cain

1 Chairman’s Comments
This month will see the end of our annual Beginner’s Course, and I should like to thank all of the coaches and club members who gave up so much of their time to make the course a success. Well done to all of those who took part – I hope that you enjoyed it, and I look forward to welcoming you as members of the club in due course.

The Luton Athletics summer series of races has now begun, with some very impressive results for the club in the five mile race. I wish every Strider taking part in the remaining races the best of luck. If you are not racing, please consider giving up a couple of hours to marshal. Even though these are not events arranged by our club, like the majority of races they rely upon the efforts volunteers to take place, and any additional help that they receive helps to assure their future.

Finally, I should like to congratulate Nathan Scott on completing his Leadership in Running Fitness course, and to welcome him to the coaching team.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Tony Green & Elaine Harries
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes for June were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
With respect to the email discussions for the 3 Counties Cross Country races: Bedford Half clashes with the East Haddon race, and they have moved it. Also, the Striders’ committe voted on whether they wished the scoring to stay the same – all voted to keep the scoring the same.
MS provided descriptions about the committee positions to be confirmed and printed for putting on the front desk.

With respect to the coach’s behaviour with the beginners: EH spoke to UKA who suggested documenting any issues for future reference, and creating a code of conduct for the coaches to consider.

5 Secretary Report

We would like to welcome 3 new members to Stopsley Striders.

Correspondence received from Amanda Rankin & Jenny Griffith regarding whether it was OK for them to run the 5k with their beginners group and not in club colours (as the beginners wished to run in pink). MS replied indicating the official UKA position, but also said that as long as they were not planning on winning, then most clubs would accept the reason for not running in club colours.
The Southern XC was confirmed as taking place in Brighton, 31st January. The club will organise a coach for participants (nearer the time).
6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash: £404.22
Bank: £10654.84
Deposit: £104.01

Charity: £1388.93 (+ £560 from Thom Darby’s quiz)
7 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in June 2014
Sunday 1st    Dave Hall ran the Mendip Challenge 30 miles and Stuart Harries along with Mark Sains ran the Northants Ultra 35 miles. Mark ran it in a time of 6.02.07 and Stuart 6.49.51. Kelvin Chadwick chose to run the Dunstable Downs 5k where he finished first male runner and recorded a PB. Well done to all of you.
Saturday 7th Liz Davies ran a PB in the St Albans 5k Park Run and Paul Davies ran a PB in the Milton Keynes Park Run.
Sunday 8th  At least 5 Striders ran the Barton 10k although no PB’s were recorded, but Liz Rollinson was second lady.Claire Wright ran a PB in the Whipsnade 10k. Nine Striders ran the St Albans half marathon where the new Mrs Caddy ran a PB and Chris Lamont finished first vet 60.
Friday 13th   Annellies Gerber completed the Biel 100K in a PB time of 12.34.43.
Saturday 14th  Jenny Griffiths and Amanda Rankin ran the Bedford 5k Park Run where Jenny finished first vet 65. Paul Davies ran the St Albans 5k Park Run where he recorded a PB of 19.56
Sunday 15th  Kim Caddy ran a PB in the Bedford Super Sprint Triathlon.
Friday 20th  11 Striders ran the Marston 5k with PB runs from Paul Davies, Gez Fallon, Chris Hunter, Kim Caddy and Mark Sains. Chris Lamont ran a Vet 60 Club Record and was first Vet 60 in the race.
Sunday 22nd Liz Rollinson ran the Race for Life with her 10 year old daughter. Let’s hope as she gets older she will be a super runner like Liz and run for Stopsley Striders! Andy Durrant ran the Borehamwood 10k and Simon Norris along with Nikki Cox ran the Hitchin half marathon.
Sunday 29th  Nearly 30 Striders ran the Vauxhall 5 miles John O’Callaghan Event, this was a wonderful turnout!  And we had a number of PB runs. These were from Linda Scanlon, Kim Caddy (married life seems to suit her!) Simon Cain and Andy Durrant. 
We also won the first team prize which consisted of the following runners:
Mark Sains, Lee Murphy, and Gez Fallon, Linda Scanlon and Liz Rollinson
Linda Scanlon was 1st female Vet, Chris Lamont first Vet60 and  PJ Hough first Vet 70
This event was also the Beds County Championships, to win any of the Beds prizes you have to complete the sheet prior to the race – I will say no more!
County results – Men: Gez Fallon  First Vet 40, Alan Weir first Vet 65, Andrew Durant First Vet 55 and PJ Hough First  Vet 75
County results – Ladies: Amanda Rankin First Vet 45, Jenny Griffiths First Vet 65 and 
Pauline Plater First Vet 70.
Thank you to Stopsley Striders “Admin Team” for sorting the results for this event and 
indeed will be doing so for the 3 Race Series.
Also on Sunday 29th Jeff Dowsett ran the Silsoe 5k.
We would like to mention also some outstanding achievements by Chris Lamont. He set a new Club Vet 60 5k time at Marston recording 19.35.
He now holds 22 club records across four different age groups in seven different distances from 5k to the marathon.
Bill Barrett still holds the overall club record for the 5k, a time of 16.10 which he set in 
St Albans in 1990. 
It just goes to show hard work and determination including a number of setbacks through injury but you can still do it! He is truly an inspiration to us all. Well done Chris!
A quick update on Striders we have not seen for a while – Tony Green is doing well after his knee op, Alison Sugars hopes to return soon and is running 8 miles but has a new job so is away training at the moment. Louise Peters has also started running again but has had a minor setback but hopes to return to us soon. We wish all Striders a speedy recovery form illness or injury.
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month for June was awarded to:
· Kim Caddy for 4 PB in 4 distances in 4 weeks
9 A.O.B

MS confirmed that the Alf Brown handicap would take place on August 21st (and would print off the forms for the front desk)

HM indicated that the 4th August is the diamond wedding anniversary for the Macintoshes, and so the club will send a card.

SC said that he asked Nathan Scott to put his triathlon on the race sheet as he was running for Team GB and felt that it should be mentioned.

KA wanted to check whether the AGM was definitely going to be October 30th, as that is half term week. The committee wanted to leave as long as possible for the audit, but felt that moving it to the 23rd meant that more people would attend. This clashes with the social evening, but we will try to book with the Stopsley Working Men’s Club to have both on the same night. (Paying for the booking so that it is not moved at the last minute)
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